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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORT 

THE SOUTH AFRICAN NATIONAL ROADS 
AGENCY SOC LIMITED 

Registration No:  1998/009584/30 
 
No. ___________       Date  __________ 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT 
 
NATIONAL ROAD N1:  SECTION 29X:  NOTICE OF INTENTION TO DECLARE THAT SECTION 
OF THE NATIONAL ROAD N29 FROM THE ENTRANCE TO THE BEIT BRIDGE BORDER 
POST TO THE SOUTH AFRICAN / ZIMBABWE INTERNATIONAL BORDER AS A TOLL ROAD 
 
In terms of Section 27(4)(a) of The South African National Road Agency Limited and National 
Roads Act, 1998 (Act No. 7 of 1998), The South African National Roads Agency Limited hereby 
gives notice of its intention to recommend to the Minister of Transport the declaration of the 
following National Road section as a toll road: 
 
 A Portion of existing National Road N1:  Section 29X, commencing from points L478 and R502 

on Plan No. P1009/17 up to the South Africa / Zimbabwe International Border, as declared as 
a national road in terms of Government Notice No. 330 of 2018 in Government Gazette 41512.  
The roads as per the description above falls within the area that comprises the South African 
side of the Beit Bridge International Border Post (the Border Post Area) that includes various 
roads, parking areas and buildings.   The route is located in the Limpopo Province and Musina 
Municipal District. The total approximate length of the proposed toll road is approximately 1.1 
km as depicted on the attached plan. 

 
 The said toll for traffic travelling in a southbound direction and that is currently collected by 

Zimbabwean Authorities on the Zimbabwean side of the border post is intended to be collected 
on the South African side within the South African Border Post Area.  The toll may be collected 
within the Border Post Area or at another location that will be best suited taking into 
consideration all the border post activities that are currently or may in future take place within 
the border post area as well as the method of payment.   

 
In terms of Section 27(4)(a)(ii) of the said Act all interested persons are hereby invited to comment 
and make written representations, by 19 September 2025 ("closing date"), being a date not less 
than 30 days from the date of this notice.  All written representations must reflect the details of the 
proposed toll road in question and as described in this notice and must be addressed to the 
Provincial Head: Limpopo Province, The South African National Roads Agency SOC Limited 
("SANRAL") and be: 
 
 e-mailed delivered to SANRAL at the following e-mail address, beitbridge@nra.co.za save 

that SANRAL shall not be obliged to take into account any representations sent by e-mail but 
not actually received and processed by SANRAL by the closing date, for whatever reason. 
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SANRAL shall only consider written representations forwarded to them in the manner 
contemplated above and which are actually received and processed by the closing date. All other 
representations may be disregarded. 

 

 

 




